CPBGV Club Meeting August 17, 2013 11:35 am Greensboro Coliseum, Greensboro NC

Members Attending

Ginger Russell Bobbe Jackson
Tony Childs Beverly Childs
Ruth Hoffman Lynn Rowell
Mary Fluke Susan Thomas

Ralph Hattox

Guests

Karen Clubston

Secretary's Report

Current membership of 34 voting members; quorum of 20% of voting households or 7 voting members was attained

Treasurer's Report

We had no treasurer's report because Shirley was working so was unavailable to attend this meeting.

NC October Hunt

Mary reported on the October NC Hunt

The entries will open a week from Wednesday (Aug 28)

Mary wanted to discuss the length of time we are open for entries

- This year the hunt in Indiana will be before our,
- Vickie prefers to have a very short period open for entries (compared to what we have done in the past) and did not want to open hers until the beginning of September. We generally open our hunt for entries earlier so people have more time to get their entries in.
- Mary and Vickie came to an agreement on the dates to open for entries for this year.

Bobbe noted that in many conformation and obedience shows the entries are open for 2 weeks. Also, because many people come from out of town who must make hotel and travel arrangements there is a need to get the premium out in a timely manner.

Karen wanted to know if is it a problem for our hunt to open for entries before a hunt that occurs at an earlier date (i.e. Indiana). The consensus was that it would not be a problem

The overall feeling of our members was that the premiums need to go out promptly and each hunt could decide on their own entry opening/closing dates.

SC December Hunt

Beverly reported on the SC hunt

Paul has already set up the judges

Beverly is working on a caterer for a dinner at the hotel. She hopes to keep it in the \$10-12/range.

Beverly and Paul will block rooms with the hotel in September to allow them to get better room rates

Specialty report – Ralph

Everything is good for the specialty for Nov 16

Judge is Doug Johnson

Sweeps puppy & veteran judge is Linda Holland

If dog is altered, they can be entered in veteran sweeps but cannot enter any group that is considered for Best of Breed.

Banquet – will be at the Arena, we will have the same dinner as the German Pinscher and will share a bar with them

Bobbe talked with PJ, PJ indicated trophies she is responsible for are done Ralph wants to revisit trophies for the obedience

Health Clinic

Only doing 1 day, not doing cardio echo clinic on Friday.

Shirley is getting the doctors

Susan indicated she was disappointed that the echo clinic was not being held, as it was a service she regularly used. Ruth agreed that in future we should make every effort to have this clinic if for no other reason than as a service to our club members.

Karen requested to speak

There was an email sent by PBGVCA indicating that there would be PBGV specialty in conjunction with the Eucanuba show.

Karen was in charge of trophies for the specialty and asked if anyone would like to sponsor a trophy. She had the list of available trophies with her. She can also be contacted via email at Nerak@locl.net.

Ralph & Susan will be representing our club and the national club at the Responsible Dog owner day Sept 21 in Raleigh.

Mary will be representing our club at the Meet the Breeds in Charlotte the last weekend in November.

Susan moved to adjourn, second by Tony Meeting Adjourned 11:58